GCCCD STUDENT HEALTH FEE

The California Community College Chancellor’s Officer released the 2020-21 Maximum Student Fees for
Health, Parking, and Transportation Services in February 2020. In response to the COVID-19 pandemic,
we will post-pone any proposed increase to the Student Health Fee for the 2020-21 academic year.
However, due to the rising costs associated with providing students with much needed health services,
we will propose an increase to the Health Services Fee charged to both Grossmont and Cuyamaca
College students, commencing with the fall 2021 term, in accordance with the release of the 2021-22
Maximum Student Fees for Health, Parking, and Transportation Services.

Education Code sections 76355, 76360, and 76361 authorize the governing board of a community
college district to charge health, parking services, and transportation services fees and increase those
fees by the same percentage as the increase in the Implicit Price Deflator for State and Local
Government Purchases of Goods and Services as published by the U.S. Department of Commerce.

The student health fee supports the colleges in providing extensive health services, including:

e Health prevention and safety

e Accident Insurance

e Visits with a Registered Nurse for illness/accident evaluation, non-prescription medicine
e Health screenings

e Immunizations

e lLactation accommodations

e Basic first aid

e Personal counseling

Sincerely,
Sean Hancock

Vice Chancellor, Student and Institutional Success


https://www.cccco.edu/About-Us/Chancellors-Office/Divisions/College-Finance-and-Facilities-Planning/Student-Fees

